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Welcome Newsletter 
Lindsay Gilbert Specialist Eat Better Start Better Dietitian & Caroline Hart Lead Early Years 
Consultant for Eat Better Start Better in Hackney 

This newsletter is created primarily by using text columns, so that text automatically wraps 
from one column to the next. Find the Columns feature on the Page Layout tab, in the Page 
Setup group. Get tips for setting up and using text columns later in this template 

Adding your own content 
The placeholder text for several articles in this template provides tips on how to customize this 
newsletter for your needs. 

To replace any placeholder text with your own, just select it and start typing. Note that if the 
placeholder text you replace is long, such as for this article, it might look like the page layout is 
skewed when you do this but it is not. The content that sits lower on the page only moves up 
because less content is present when you begin to replace your own text. As you type to add 
your text, content will move back into position automatically. 

Placeholders that remain when you add text 
The title and subtitle placeholders don’t disappear when you add your own text. They will look 
like regular text when printed but you can see the blue outline and title of the placeholder when 
you click in it. 

The reason these placeholders remain is that they are linked to other placeholders that use the 
same text. So, when you replace the title or subtitle placeholder text with your own, it 
automatically populates the corresponding placeholders in the headers and on the back page 
mailer.  

Replacing pictures 
To replace a picture in this template with your own, select it and then, on the Picture Tools 
Format tab, in the Adjust group, click Change Picture. (Or right-click a photo to access the 
Change Picture command.) 

The pictures that you see in sidebars, such as In This Issue at right, are formatted as In Line With 
Text so that they sit right in a paragraph mark and can be formatted as easily as text. The 
custom paragraph style named Sidebar photo applies indent formatting that helps align the 
photos perfectly with the other sidebar content. 

Pictures that wrap around some text in articles throughout the newsletter use text settings and 
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Welcome to our first quarterly newsletter for 
Eat Better Start Better (EBSB) in Hackney!  
We hope that the newsletter will provide you 
with a roundup of everything Eat Better Start 
Better related that is going on in Hackney 
such as forthcoming training events, sharing 
best practice, celebrating achievements, and 
lastly but most importantly to remind you 
that the Eat Better Start Better team is here 
to support you as you implement the 
guidelines in your setting. 

For those settings who attended the Best 
Practice conference at Hackney town hall last 
June, we haven’t forgotten about you! Over 
the coming months we will be getting in 
touch either by phone, email or a visit to 
support those settings currently on stage 1 
and 2 towards achieving stage 3. The best 
practice conference was the perfect 
opportunity to showcase all the great work 
being done by you across the borough which 
is having a real impact on improving the lives 
and wellbeing of the under 5’s across 
Hackney and we need to keep that 
momentum going.  

As you know, the project supported the 
wider borough initiative ‘Get Hackney 
Healthy’, and because of the success of the 
EBSB project and the large number of under  

 

 

 

 

5’s still to be reached further funding from 
public health has been secured until March 
2017. This has given us the opportunity to 
expand the service to reach many more 
settings and so many more children their 
families and early year’s practitioners across 
the borough will benefit. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to 
welcome newly signed up settings.  We 
acknowledge that by committing to apply 
the guidelines takes a tremendous amount of 
time and effort on your part and we are here 
to support you. We are passionate about 
improving nutrition in the under 5’s across 
the borough, particularly for the most 
disadvantaged children because we know 
that this has enormous benefits not only in 
promoting healthy growth (and thereby 
helping to prevent childhood obesity) but for 
a child’s overall development and wellbeing.  

We look forward to another exciting and 
challenging year ahead and we welcome 
your feedback on any aspect of the project. 

 
60% of Hackney early years 
settings have already engaged 
with the programme! 

Meet the EBSB team  
Eat Better Start Better in Hackney is coordinated & 
managed by Caroline Hart & Lindsay Gilbert. Lindsay 
has recently returned from maternity leave having 
helped establish the project with Caroline in 2015. 
Lindsay’s role is to support settings to meet the 
guidelines through menu assessment and feedback, 
training ,online and telephone support. Caroline’s role is 
to provide assessment and feedback on settings’ food 
policy and with the day to day running of the project. 
Mumtaz Hakim child minder network coordinator works 
closely with Lindsay & Caroline to support child minders 
in the borough to adopt the guidelines. Gemma Rogers 
is a volunteer who currently works with the team to 
support the project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact details: 
 

Lindsay Gilbert   
email: lindsay.gilbert@homerton.nhs.uk 
Tel: 0207 683 4267 

Caroline Hart 
email: hackneyhealthyeating@learningtrust.co.uk 
Tel: 0208 820 7213 

mailto:lindsay.gilbert@homerton.nhs.uk
mailto:hackneyhealthyeating@learningtrust.co.uk
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi-uOS2vILOAhUDJMAKHXaABq0QjRwIBw&url=http://news.hackney.gov.uk/hackney-leads-the-way-in-implementing-healthy-food-and-drink-guidelines-for-early-years-services&bvm=bv.127521224,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHOJddZyycd1izDFNGHHO2E2Q-uCA&ust=1469118765479129
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Small changes made by 
many make a BIG 
difference!  
Eat Better start better in Hackney has 
already helped to improve the diet of 
over 2,200 children in Hackney early 
years settings by making some simple 
changes to menus. These have 
included: 

Increasing fruit and veg for over 1100 
children, and the variety of fruit and veg 
for over 1500 

Increasing oily fish consumption for over   
600 children 

Increasing the variety of starchy foods 
for over 1600 children 

Increasing whole grains for over 1100 
children 

Reducing salt for 461   children (some 
nursery settings were already doing 
good work here) 

Reducing high fat/high sugar snacks for 
over 900 children 

 

 

 

 

Some practical workshops we have 
run to support practitioner 
knowledge and skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Forthcoming workshops in 
2016/2017 for participants on 
the programme will include: 

Menu planning and food policy drop-
ins 

Best practice portfolio drop-ins 

Working with parents for healthier 
packed lunches 

Breastfeeding and weaning 

Making the most of mealtimes  

Meeting the needs of fussy eaters and 
children with special diets/allergies 

Further details including dates will 
follow, or Email: 
hackneyhealthyeating@learningtrust.c
o.uk 

Sharing best 
Practice 

Finsbury Park playgroup and 
Rainbow Nursery staff 
celebrating their Stage 3 
achievements! 

 


